AFTENTION : A.U.C.E. GENERAL MEMBERSHIP

THE MEMBERSHIP MEETING SCHEDULED TO TAKE PLACE IN IRC HALL #2 THIS THURSDAY, DECEMBER 7, 1976 HAS BEEN MOVED TO SUB BALLROOM FROM 12:30 - 2:30 PM DUE TO AN ERROR MAD, BY SYSTEM SERVICES IN ROOM BOOKINGS. ONLY THE LOCATION HAS CHANGED, NOT THE DAY. SEE YOU AT THE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING THIS THURSDAY, DECEMBER 7TH, AT 12:30 PM. in the SUB BALLROOM.

## IMPORTANT NOTICE:

On December 3rd, Tast Friday the AIB held a hearing with regard to our 1975-76 agreement. We have yet to receive the written decision. According to the telephone report we received this morning the gist of their decision was as follows:

The AIB felt that with respect to AUCE Local #1 the justifiable increase allowable by their committee would be a total compensation of 15%. By total compensation the board refers to a combination of wages and benefits. As yet we have been given no clear information as to the effective date of this decision and while it was implied that it would be retroactive we do not know for sure. We must wait until we receive the forthcoming written decision.

Currently, the contract committee and the Executive are engaged in investigating actual figures and the ramifications involved in this decision. We would appreciate it if the membership would resist the temptation of phoning the office and rather come out in full force to the membership mtg. on Thursday at which time the Executive will present those facts which are now under investigation.

\* \* \* \* \* \*